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A week of settled weather has been a blessing and has
certainly helped during our Years 1-7 Fundamental Skills week.
It is nice to see our students enjoying being outdoors and
growing those key skills.

On Tuesday, this week, Vanessa Carver's Year 1-2 class moved
into their refurbished classroom. The facilities are fantastic
and the young people are already enjoying the new space and
are settling in well. 

 This weekend, The Mako Women rugby team will be training
on our school field. This marks the start of exciting period
were the rugby club begins using the field and facilities for
training purposes. The fields will be marked out this week and
students and whānau are welcome to come down and watch
these awesome athletes train.  You may also notice that there
are a lot of winter sports codes gearing up and you'll find a
number of them advertising muster days in this edition of the
newsletter. While our location can be a challenge, taking on a
winter sport has many benefits for our young people and I
hope some of them take up the opportunities.

Monday 14th March is a Teacher Only Day. The school will be
closed to students. While I recognise the disruption this is a
moment to up-skill our staff on some of the diverse students
needs in our teaching spaces. 

Finally, as I am sure you can appreciate the ground continues
and will continue to shift around Covid and managing
education under Red Settings and omicron. Earlier we sent
out some information including a simplified flowcharts  that
we've had good feedback on. 

Kia ora koutou,

It has been included also in this
edition of the newsletter and I hope
you will find in useful in helping to
navigate these tricky times. 

Noho ora mai

Maree Furness
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Thursday 3rd March



Board of Trustees Meeting (Change of Date)



Monday 7th & Tuesday 8th March 



Years 0-6 Parent-Teacher Conferences (Online)



Monday  14th March



Teacher Only Day 



Monday 21st March



Years 11-13 Parent Teacher Conferences (Online)



Monday 28th March



Years 7-10 Parent Teacher Conferences (Online) 










Events Calendar

This sad collection was taken from 
a very small section of our field after 

morning break. 
It would great to see these things

make it home in lunchboxes so they 
could be recycled or put into council 
sacks and didn't end up on our lovely

fields. 
Please have a chat to your young 

people about respecting their 
environment

Calendar Dates
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Lately we have a number of students out of uniform. Often we see this in winter when it is
sometimes harder to get clothes washed and dried in time for Monday after a wet
weekend. However, with the weather better I am asking that parents and caregivers
please check that their year 7-13 students leave home in correct uniform. They are also
expected to arrive home in correct uniform.

One those occasions when this is not possible, we do expect students to arrive with a
note with the date and the item they need an exception for and how long they will need it
for. We can then can issue a temporary uniform pass for the missing item. 

Students who continue to arrive in incorrect uniform without a note excusing them will
have those items of clothing confiscated (where practicable).

If you have trouble obtaining uniform items for your student, please do get in touch we
have a number of ways we might be able to help. On the next few pages is a copy of our
dress code for easy referral. 

Ngā mihi
Mike Wilson

Uniform 
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Primary News 

Karen Davies

Already we are in week 4 of the term, and it is great
to see the weather has had a turn for the better. 

The team from Stadium 2000 has been with us all
week and most of the students have been enjoying
the intense physical activities and the education
that goes with them. We are very lucky to have
them come all the way out here to Rai. 

Later in the year I hope to organise a day for all
year 1-8 students so we can go into the arena and
pool in Blenheim and have a fun day practising all
that we have learnt this week. 

This is also a great programme for practising the
Key Competencies that we teach here at school.
Thinking, managing themselves, participating,
contributing and problem solving all mixed up
together with a good dose of fun!

As the weather is fine and sunny hats need to be
worn whenever the children are outside. Physical
activity being the exception some times as it won’t
stay on their heads.  

Next week, as we change back to our regular
timetable for breaks and lunch, we are
encouraging the students to stay in one place to
eat and not run around on the field with food and
wrappers in their hands. It just helps to keep the
school grounds tidy and germ free. Running
around with food in your mouth is also a choking
hazard.

Room 8, the juniors, have moved over into their
new classroom this week. Mrs Carver has done a
good job of setting it up and making it a welcoming
learning space. Like all renovations or new builds
there is always something left to finish when we
want to move in. We are thankful that the builders
are chipping away at these small jobs to get
everything completed for us. The classrooms will
be great learning spaces for everyone.

Head of Primary  News

Guitar Classes

Calling all budding guitarists.
Anyone interested in Beginner
Guitar Lessons on a
Wednesday during school
time (1.45 - 2.15pm) please
put name at office for Sam
Baxter

What do you think of the look of 
our new Newsletter
Feedback welcome 

Kiwi Can and music started again last week,
(although is no running  this week because of
fundamentals but we will be welcoming them
back again next week). Those that were interested
in the speech programme or guitar with Mrs
Baxter need to respond to me or to  the office by
next Wednesday.

Please also remember hats and togs every day,
especially while the weather is good.

Ngā mihi

Karen Davies
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Fundamental Skills Week



Sports & Community News



Sports & Community News



Sports & Community News

Pelorus Netball

Friday May 6th 
Saturday 7th May- 5/6 yrs & 7/8 yrs 

PELORUS JUNIOR NETBALL TRIALS 2022

to be held on March 29th, at the Havelock Domain 
This is for all girls & boys, Years 1 to 8 that are keen to
Play netball for this season.

If its raining we will go into the pavilion.

First Games- future ferns 1/2yrs & 3/4yrs 

Look forward to seeing everyone any questions, just
give me a ring or email me. Sonya Masters is helping me
with the Juniors this season, she has an outstanding
knowledge of netball, which is exciting for this season.

Junior Co-ordinators 
Ali Millar
021308996
Sonya Masters
0274300825






